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DIGNITY, HARMONY, HUMANITY 

Issue  12 

June 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s, 
 

Lion Brenda and I would like to express our heartfelt thanks for your support this year. It 

has been a privilege to meet with so many of our 22D Lion’s family. We will cherish 

these moments forever. I will always have a special place in my heart for the road warri-

ors:  DGE Glenn Williams, 1VDGE Charles Taylor, 2VDGE John Burris, AA Jack Bauer and 

(the cat herder) Secretary Janet Bauer. I love you all. I would like to recognize the cabi-

net officers and the committee chairs for a job well done. With your combined efforts, 

we have had a great year. We can truly say that we are proud to be Lions. 

I would like to thank Lion Tee Bell and committee for an excellent Leadership Training 

School this year at DSU. Thank you for all the club officers that attended in order to sup-

port your club for the upcoming year. 

This month I also had the privilege to attend Special Olympics Opening Ceremony.  OMG! 

I had no idea what a wonderful event this is. To be paired up with a team and walk into 

that stadium and everyone cheering is awesome. The following day we worked at 

Healthy Athletes Program. We had a lot of Lions that volunteered their time. After being 

involved with the program this year, I hope to do this every year from now on. In the pro-

gram book on page 33 is a wonderful picture of Winnie and Barbara Spence.  

Next is the Blue – Gold Football game. I will be attending the banquet on Friday night to 

present 2 plaques and represent Lions of 22D. On Saturday, the Lions will have a tail-

gate party before the game so come by to say hello. While you are there at the game, 

enjoy the afternoon with our Lion Family.   

Fellow Lions I want you to read this very carefully. As I am writing this letter, our District 

membership is equal to last year’s numbers. As I have done in every district bulletin this 

year, I have given a report on our membership. The current number for the district is 

1247 members. We are plus 1 member from the beginning of the year. We need 3 

members to get us back to the minimum of 1250! Wouldn’t it be nice to add 6 or 8 

more members and not drop members in June, which will set us back? We have a real 

chance to end the year with a positive growth.  We all need to make it our personal obli-

gation to increase membership. The district needs your help! 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 

Yours in Lionism, 

James R. Coverdale 

 District Governor 

22 D 



 

 

                                  The Power of Service  
 

Fellow Lions, 

 

This is the final newsletter for the Lion Year 2015-2016. It has been a very rewarding experience.  

The Lions of 22D continually live our motto “We Serve”. 
 

Our Multiple District Convention held in Hagerstown, MD in May was a success.  It is always nice to meet Lions 

from the other districts. Lions were honored by the presence of the International President Jitsuhiro Yamada. 
 

The Sub-District meetings for 22D concluded with the election of district officers.  I want to congratulate FVDG-

Elect Charles Taylor and SVDG-Elect John Burris. I especially want to thank the district for supporting me.  I am 

honored to be the District Governor-Elect and look forward to working together in 2016-2017.  
 

In June we held our leadership school on the campus of Delaware State University.  Thank you GLT Lion Tee Bell 

for coordinating this event. A big thank you to all Lions who stepped forward to help coordinate, instruct, and at-

tend the various classes.  Another thank you to Lions who accepted leadership positions in their clubs and in the 

district and multiple district. 
 

Lion Gail and I are leaving for Japan to attend the International Convention. We are looking forward to this big 

event. 
 

Best Wishes for a happy and safe summer. 

Believe In The Power of Service 

DGE Glenn Williams 

Moving Forward to Score 

 Hello Lions, Lioness and Leos: 
 
The year has gone by very fast and was enjoyable. I have had lots of fun visiting all the clubs in our district; 

everyone was very kind and welcomed the cabinet enthusiastically.  
 

Multiple District 22 Convention was held this year in Hagerstown, Maryland. It was an informative and de-
lightful event, but boy was there a lot of walking involved! We stayed very busy with the meetings and func-
tions and had lots of food throughout. Meeting International President Yamada was a highlight and a great 
honor; he had such a friendly and welcoming demeanor. Our next Multiple District 22 Convention will be held 

in Gettysburg, Pennsylvania. Come and join us to meet lots of other Lions from various districts. 
 

This year has been an adventure! The reasons are DG Jim Coverdale, FVDG Glenn Williams, CS Janet 
Bauer, AA Jack Bauer and CT John Burris! This cabinet was a delight to work with throughout the year! Look 

at the number of Lions we have in District 22D.  
 

Don't forget the USA/Canada Forum in Omaha, Nebraska in September. Keep a look out for a sign up sheet 
for the breakfast at the Forum; if you can't find it, get in touch with Lion Cheri Bragg.  
 
Thank you all for the year in Lionism, 
 

SVDG Charles Taylor 
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Vice District Governor Remarks 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 
 

 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 

Obituaries 
 

 

                Lion Fred Disharoon of the  Laurel Lions Club  passed away on June 8, 2016. 
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Lion Angelo Mattia                         sponsor  Lion Betsy Short                    Harrington 

Lion Mary Anne Mattia            sponsor  Lion Betsy Short                    Harrington 

Lion  Lisa Cooper      sponsor Lion Sherry Clark                    Harrington 

Lion Mark Cooper                 sponsor Lion Sherry Clark                    Harrington 

Lion Dr. Laura Conti      sponsor PDG Mary Lee Phillips              Millsboro 

Lion Anna Piccolo       sponsor PDG Mary Lee Phillips              Millsboro 

Lion Melissa Morales      sponsor PDG Mary Lee Phillips              Millsboro 

Lion Mick Olenderski       sponsor  PDG Hubert Mock           Milton 

Lion Claire Noble       sponsor Lion Kathy Plumley                  Lord Baltimore 

Lion Patricia Brinsfield      sponsor Lion Kathy Plumley           Lord Baltimore  

Lion David Wayne Stevenson     sponsor Lion Joseph Kane                    Dewey Beach 

 

Roster Book Changes/Additions 

 

 Page 57 - Newark Lions Secretary PDG Jim Moore (r is missing from book) should be

    jrmoore40@outlook.com   
  Page 52 -  Laurel President- street correct but town should be Delmar, MD 21875 

 

WELCOME 

mailto:jrmoore40@outlook.com
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels  

MD 22 CONVENTION 

During the Multiple       

District Banquet in 

Hagerstown, CS Janet 

Bauer (left) was honored 

with a Leadership Medal         

presented by IP  Dr. 

Jitsuhiro Yamada.  

Lion Cheri Bragg (right) 

was likewise honored with 

a Presidential Medal. 

Following 22D elections on the last day of 

Convention, below are pictured our recently 

elected  2016-17 officers. On the right is 

DGE Glenn Williams (holding 2 n’s) , next is 

FVDGE Charles Taylor, and on the left is 

2VDGE John Burris. 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels 
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Lions Ed and Delores Springer 

(Milton Club) and Lion Tom 

Spires (Seaford Club) were  

presented with the             

International President’s     

Certificate of Appreciation. 

Below, Lion Melissa 

Clink (Dewey Beach 

Club) was presented 

with the Roaring Lions 

Award for 2016 by  

Instructor, Lion Joan 

Bestpitch. 

Above, PDG  Bob Jones (Laurel Club) and Lions Ed and 

Delores Springer (Milton Club) were named 22D Lion of 

the Year for 2016. 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Kenny Vincent 
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Pictured  above are most of the instructors from our 2016 22D Lions Leadership School 

at Delaware State University  held on June 4.   

74 Lions were registered to attend the  eight classes presented. 

Lunch was available at a cost of $12 for those who signed up for it. 

Below are (l-r) PID Ted Reiver, DGE Glenn Williams, FVDGE Charles Taylor, DG Jim 

Coverdale and Lion Tee Bell, Global Leadership Chair. 



 

 

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

On May 26th our club was able to present $12,000 in scholarships to ten 

IRHS Seniors.    See Publicity article on pg 21. 

The pancake breakfast at Harpoon Hanna's, Saturday, June 4 was a co-

lossal Lions event. The restaurant was buzzing with Lions at 6 AM. The 

crews were setting tables, wrapping silverware, making coffee, and coor-

dinating all the logistical set up. The weather cooperated to bring in a big 

crowd. The early planning activity paid off as the first guests arrived 

before 7 AM. 

By then, everything was in place, with two lines serving all you can eat 

pancakes, eggs, bacon, sausage, juice, and coffee, all you can eat. The 

serving went very smoothly and many customers complemented the servers. 

One of the best parts of the day was the support by the LEO Club of Indian River high school. They bussed 

tables, served coffee, help to seat customers, and did a myriad of jobs. In the three-plus hour period we 

served more than 275 meals!  What an incredibly well coordinated effort, thanks to Lions Jim Stone and 

Bob Pretty, and the all out effort of club members and LEOs.  It is true, together, we do make a differ-

ence! Thanks also to Harpoon Hannah's, their crew and management for assisting in this annual event.   

Midway Lions 

 

Our Foundation has awarded two scholarships to deserving high school seniors. 

June 20th will be the last opportunity for our club to donate to the Food Basket. Please bring your non-

perishable food items to that meeting.  

Our annual picnic….will be held on Sunday, June 26th from 1PM-4PM at the Pinewater Farm Pavilion.  

Remember we do not meet in July or August but our car raffle sales do go on over the summer, so sign up 

in June. 

Delmar Lions 

 

On July  30th, we will be cooking hot dogs and hamburgers at Wright's Market watermelon festival from 

10 to 4. You buy a sandwich from us and Wright's provide free watermelon and corn on the cob.  

On September 19th we will be cooking hot dogs and hamburgers for Heritage Days in Delmar, DE from 10 

to 6 or until we run out. 

Club Happenings 
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Laurel Lions 

 

 Our 80th Charter Night was held on June 11th. Senator Bryant Richardson was Master of Ceremony for 

the evening. Many well deserved awards were presented and the 2016-17 Officers were installed by IPDG 

Cheryl Jones. 
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Millsboro Lions 

 

Dr. Laura Conti, Anna Piccolo and Melissa Morales were inducted as new members on June 14th. (pictured 

below l to r  are:  PDG Dave Jones,  PDG Mary Lee Phillips, Anna Piccolo, Melissa Morales, and Dr. Laurie 

Conti.) 

After completing meetings with Town of Millsboro and area 

churches the board is considering some new ideas for fundrais-

ers and service projects. 

We collected a total of $290.09 from our 

Vision Days on May 7th.  

53 Individuals were served with eye 

glasses this Lions year.                                                                             

We presented three $500 scholarships to 

local HS seniors. Anna Klimitchev (on right) (Michael Godfrey Scholarship) attended 

our May 24th meeting and shared some of her dreams/ aspirations. 

Club Happenings 

Murderkill Lions  

 

 

We are getting our schedule set up to do VIP parking during the Delaware State Fair coming up in July. 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 

Harrington Lions 
 

Our club is working the Greenwood BBQ on June 17.   

We held a yard sale at Harrington Moose on June 4th. 

DE STATE FAIR is coming up July 21-30, so mark 

your calendars. The Club drives the Trailer Shut-

tles inside and also the golf carts for Casinos . 

KL Melanie McLaren and Lion Kathy Taylor at the 

DLF Walk, posing with Lion. A number of other 

Lions from our club attended as well. 

Lewes Lions 

 

The Lewes Lions Beach stand opened Memorial Day weekend for the summer. 

Thank you notes were received from the Lewes Fire Dept., Lewes After 

School Program, Blind Sight DE, DLF, and Lions Eye Bank of DE, for our     

donations. 

Some club members have expressed interest in learning to use the Eye 

Screening machine and volunteering in the community to screen youth and adults. 
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Club Happenings 

Newark Lions 
 

At our May 17 meeting, we recognized, Officer Taras Gerasimov as the Newark 

Policeman of the Year. Officer Gerasimov works in the Community Policing De-

partment and is a part of the newly formed bicycle division. Congratulations to 

Officer Gerasimov for earning this honor.  Pictured are Officer  Gerasimay and 

KL Tim Dalby. 

We continue selling ‘Spring into Sight’ tickets. The drawing will be at our last 

meeting on June 21 . 

Don’t forget we are still collecting non-perishable food items for the Newark 

Welfare Committee.  

Milford Lions 

 

During Memorial Day Weekend the Milford Lions, Boy Scouts, and Sons of Union Vet-

erans of the Civil War worked together in an on-going clean-up project of the Union 

Cemetery in Milford.  What a wonderful collaboration of community groups! 

 

Dover Lions 
 

The Dover Lions Club Table Raffle Winner, Patty Pugh of Dover is 

pictured at the right receiving the Table, Bowl, and Pen from Lion 

Frank Jones.  Lion Frank crafted the table and the bowl and pen 

were turned by Lion Bruce Marvel.  The Dover Lions Club would like 

to thank all who purchased chances in this raffle! 

We just received notice that our newest member, Casey Clark is 

being deployed to Kuwait this month.  We wish him well and hope 

that he returns to us safe and sound!  Thank you for your service!! 

Crab Feast Tickets are still available! $5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20. ( See Ad on pg 16) 
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Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 

 

On May 2, we had the 21st annual Thomas P. Bentley Scholarship awards 

program at Etta Wilson School. 6 students from area high schools re-

ceived $2000 college scholarships. Scott and Susan Bentley represented 

the Bentley family whose generosity makes this all possible. Pictured left 

to right are: Jessica Wilson- John Dickinson, Inayzha Wallace- Delcastle, 

Kamari Holley- McKean, Ray Bentley, Susan Bentley, Jacob Schepers- St. Mark’s, Marissa Kissinger- St. 

Mark’s and Benjamin Daghir - St. Mark’s 

Meals on Wheels and Bingo do not stop over the Summer. Dates are: Bingo 2-3:30pm : July 9, August 6 

and M.O.W. 10:45am– 12:15pm: July 26, 29. 

Club Happenings 

Milton Lions 

 

We spent 89 hours working the Horseshoe Crab Festival, selling lemonade, funnel cakes and car chances. 

In May we screened 141 children, at 6 different sites. 121 passed, 19  were referred and 1  we were un-

able to screen. 

We cleaned Harbeson Road on May 12th for Adopt a Highway.  

We inducted a new member, Mick Olenderski, in early May. 

Clayton Lions 

 

By the end of April we had collected 589 pairs of glasses to recycle.  

Since our work funds from NASCAR race at Dover Downs are decreasing, we need to come up with other 

fundraisers if we want to be able to continue with the community support as we have in the past. We will 

be looking into new fundraisers in the coming months. 

We decided to sponsor five kids who wanted to join  a basketball league for the youth of Smyrna at a cost 

of $200 for the summer.  

This year’s scholarship recipient is Lucas Zlock. He attended the meeting on May 11 with his family and 

was presented with a certificate.  

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

Our May 20th White Cane Fundraiser at Royal Farms netted  $415. 

On May 27th we held a yard sale at Spence’s and brought in $209 to use for service projects. Thanks to all 

who donated items to sell. 

We have presented our Moving Up Awards to Julia Goralski, 3rd grade at East,  Zamiyah Quick, 3rd grade 

at North and Avery Bray, 5th grade at Central. They were selected by their teachers as showing the most 

improvement for the year in their respective grades.  Each student received a certificate and a $25 check. 

Our Blue/Gold Picnic for Buddies and Senior participants was held at Killen’s Pond on June 9th.  
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Club Happenings 

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

The Town of Ocean View Homecoming was held on Saturday, May 14. Members of the Lord Baltimore Lions 

participated . Car raffle ticket sales were very successful for the day. We worked a total of 38 hours, 

sold 224 chances and received $25 in donations.  See pictures below 

Our annual yard and bake sale is 

set for June 18th at Lord Balti-

more Elementary School from 7 am 

to 1 pm.  

This year’s  scholarship winners 

were Mary Whaley of Ocean View, 

Kayla Hubner of Frankford and 

Madison McCabe of Frankford.  

 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

All  of your efforts  made the 2016 Queen for a Day FASHION SHOW   a tremendous success. 

Volunteers are needed to sell Operation-Seas-the-Day merchandise at the Sunday 

morning Bethany Farmer's Market, beginning in mid-June, through the end of July.  

The proceeds from the sale of merchandise make it possible for our organization to 

provide the 30 warrior families with a wonderful no cost week at the beach.   

We awarded LIONESS OF THE YEAR  (a.k.a. Lioness Extraordinaire) to Lioness Kay 

Crowley (pictured at right) at the June 1st picnic meeting.  Among the comments noted 

in nominating Lioness Kay for this honor were:  Her Loyalty, Dedication and Service to 

the community, Her Leadership example for  others to follow, Her Unwavering Courage 

in facing and overcoming obstacles and Her Unselfishness in giving to others.  Lioness 

Kay is presently Immediate Past President and was Lioness President for 3 terms.  

Brookside Lions  

 

Brookside Lions have been parking cars at the U of D for their graduation and local high schools. President 

Dave, Secretary Linda and Past President Ronnie volunteered at Special Olympics Summer Games on June 

11th for the Opening Eyes vision screening for the athletes.  We are making donations to Camp Merrick 

and Dogs for the Deaf this month.  Lion Cliff and some of the youth group and leaders from St. Andrews 

Presbyterian Church built a deck for a disabled women at a nearby trailer park, so she is able to go out-

side now.  Our club continues doing preschool eye screenings.  We provided a bed frame for a women so 

she could get her mattress up off the floor. 

Any club interested in purchasing our food trailer, please call President Dave for details, or a time to 

come look at it.  302-738-4452. 
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Club Happenings 
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Middletown Lions 

 

On May 27 we presented our Flag Program at St. Anne's on Silver-

side Rd. Pictured are eager Kindergarten and First Graders with 

our Lion (center)  

189 pairs of eyeglasses and 18 pairs of sunglasses have been col-

lected this month from various Recycle for Sight collection box 

locations in Middletown. 

260 3, 4 and 5 year olds from nine Middletown Preschools took 

advantage of our free eye screening program this year . 

Capitol City Lions 

 

We collected another 9 pounds of food for the pantry, 152 pairs of used 

eyeglasses for recycling and 31 pairs of sunglasses during May. 

The Capitol City Lions had the honor of 1st District Councilman James 

Hutchinson attending our May meeting to talk about the status of the 

city and the hopes for the future.  We are also exploring the possibility 

of a Lion 100 Centennial Program with the city.  He is pictured here with 

KL Melvin Nace. 

We had two members attend the Multiple District 22 Convention in 

Hagerstown, Maryland.  We enjoyed as many activities as we could. 

During the Memorial Day weekend, we had a White Cane fundraiser at the Camden Redners and received 

donations over $1,000.00. We also sold 89 car tickets.  It was a fun and enjoyable weekend  

We had five members attend the District 22D Club Officer Training School on 4 June and attended eight 

classes.  I'm sure we added more information to our memory banks. 

I have also mailed 1,488 used stamps to the Stamps for Wounded Program which is a service activity of 

Lions International that I received from clubs in the district. 

Newcastle Hundred Lions 

 

Some of our Lions members participated in the Separation Day 

Parade on June 11th.  A beautiful day and great advertising for 

Lions! 

 



 

 

Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

We are raffling off a set of hand-made Corn Hole Boards.  Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 and may be 

purchased from any Camden-Wyoming Lions Club member.  Drawing will be held on August 13, 2016. 

Please mark your calendars for the following upcoming events at Fifer Orchards:   Blueberry Festival - 

June 25  &  Peach Festival - Aug 13  

Leo Club Meetings are the 2nd Thursday of each month 7:30AM at CRHS (room A202), led by CRHS    

Faculty Member Ms. Melissa Dimartino. Leo Club President is Deborah Abiona.  

Claymont Lions 

 

On June 8 our club  hosted our Community Partners to show our appreciation for their support of fund-

raising activities.  

Items for the Claymont Food Closet are to be brought to the 1st dinner of the month.  

Claymont Green Day was held on June 11 from Noon until 4 PM at the  Claymont Community Center. Street 

clean-up was from 8 AM to Noon. Also this year, a Community Recycle area (yard sale) was held. 

Wednesday, June 22 the  Induction of Officers and Board Members for the 2016-2017 Lion Year will be 

held.  

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 

 

 

 Members attended the District Officer training on June 4th. Several members also volunteered at the 

Special Olympics Opening Eyes program on June 11th. We don't meet during the summer months and look 

forward to visitors when we resume in the Fall. 

Club Happenings 
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Additional Happenings 

Pictures  courtesy of  

Bob Daniels  

Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

Project Eye Dime is a fundraising project for the LVRF envisioned by Lion Sandy Parker, an LVRF trustee 

from District 22W. You collect dimes and then either take them to the bank and send LVRF a check for 

that amount, or bring the dimes to a Rally. 

On November 19, 2016 we are planning a special day for LVRF's Silver Anniversary . It will start with a 

Rally in the morning , a sit-down lunch  at noon and transition to a celebration of our proud past and bright 

future. For now, mark your calendars, talk it up in your Lions, Lioness, and Leo Clubs. We would like to see 

representatives from all Clubs in MD-22.  

Delaware Lions Foundation 

 

Pictured are two McCarty Scholarship recipients from Smyrna HS with   

Lions Helen Friend and Ann Reiver making the presentations. 

We held our last meeting for 2015-16 year in May. 

We have given out 15 grants to various Lions Clubs this year. 

Special Olympics Opening Eyes 

 

Thanks to the wonderful Lions who volunteered on Saturday, June 11. There were 22 Lions who helped 

screen the Athletes. It was a beautiful day and our help was very much appreciated.  

Lion Ann Reiver 
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Starkey Hearing Foundation 
 
Many people struggle on a daily basis to participate in life around them.  For many an inability to hear 
well makes life an ongoing challenge.  For some, isolation, depression and loneliness are constant compan-
ions because they cannot hear.  They wish for something different, but they do not know where to turn. 
The Starkey Hearing Foundation may be able to help you brighten many futures by providing hear-
ing aids to those who need them but have no other way to acquire them. 

        
Hear Now is the US program of the Starkey Hearing Foundation.  As such, Hear Now serves low income 
individuals who permanently reside in the US who have no other resources to acquire hearing aids.  Any-
one having any benefit for hearing aids, in part or total, through VA, an insurance plan, Medicaid, a state 
or any other program, will not qualify for Hear Now service. 

As a financially based program Hear Now considers income and assets for all those in the household.   

All interested parties are advised to call Hear Now to discuss eligibility before completing an application 
for assistance.  Not everyone will qualify for the program’s assistance so making this phone call is highly 
recommended.  

Hear Now works with local hearing healthcare providers throughout the US who volunteer their time 
and service to test, fit and follow up on the patient and their adjustment to the hearing aids.  The appli-
cant is responsible for finding a provider in his/her area to provide the professional services through 
the process. 

There is an application processing fee of $125 per hearing requested.  When an application is approved, 
aids are given to the applicant at no additional cost. 
The hearing aids provided are Behind the Ear models and are new.  Custom hearing aids are not provided 
by Hear Now. 
Please feel free to share this information with fellow colleagues and other professionals in your net-
work. 

To learn more about the program, or request materials for the program, call Hear Now at 800-328-

8602. 

Tina Nemitz 

Hear Now Associate 

Delaware Statewide Independent Living Council  

 

The Delaware Statewide Independent Living Council (DE SILC) held a public meeting on June 7, 2016 to  

review the draft version of the State Plan for Independent Living (SPIL). The information will be used by 

the DE SILC, The Freedom Center and Independent Resources Incorporated to formulate the 2017-2019 

SPIL for Delaware. 

The purpose of the state plan (SPIL) is to direct the use of federal funds, state funds and other re-

sources for the provision of independent living services in Delaware. The state plan shall address the 

needs of persons with disabilities and priorities for maintaining the statewide program of independent 

living services, including a statewide network of centers for independent living. 

For more information, please contact Monica Edgar or visit our website.  

Submitted by ZC Lloyd Schmitz 

Chair, Governors’ Advisory Council On the Blind  

http://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/
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We did it...together! 
 
Through a combination of your generous donations, 
multi-year pledges and grants, we have reached our Ca-
nine Development Center campaign goal of $14.5 mil-
lion. This state-of-the-art facility not only increases the 
health and happiness of future Leader Dogs, it encour-
ages their development so they can become our high-
est-quality guide dogs ever. On behalf of our current and 
future clients, Leader Dogs, puppies, volunteers, staff 
and supporters, we have one thing to say to you: 

 

THANK YOU!  



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE Page 17  



 

 

Page 18  CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

Page 19  CRUISE TO SERVICE 

SEATS ARE GOING FAST. IF YOU 

WANT TO GO, SIGN UP SOON! 
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Seaford Star  May 19, 2016 
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Club officers, board members and all Lions 

Strengthen your club with GOAL 

Growth, Orientation, Activity, and 

Leadership  

 

From the Editor/Publisher  
 

Please send your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each 

month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in the 

next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 22 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 
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